Town of Newmarket New Hampshire

Veterans Memorial Trust Minutes April 17, 2012

Newmarket Veterans Memorial
Trust Committee
Approved Minutes — April 17, 2012

Roll Call: Chair; Janice Rosa, Vice Chair; Phil Nazzaro, Secretary/Treasurer; Rochelle Sharples, Members; John
Carmichael, Patrick Marsh and Wayne Rosa. Excused: Dave Wade.

Chair
Rosa opened the meeting at 7pm and asked for a moment of silence for Greenland Police Chief Maloney and other
injured officers.

Old Business: Patrick Marsh made a motion to accept the minutes of March 17. Motion seconded and passed. Chair
Rosa abstained. (Absent)

Chair
Rosa brought everyone up to speed on the budget and what are remaining budget is.

Vice Chair Nazzaro made a motion to pay the balance of $400 to Svetlana Biscornet $400 from our operating budget for
her work on the military website portion of the Historical Society’s webpage. Motion seconded and passed.

Chair
Rosa will speak with DPW on installing the marker on the White Memorial Flag Pole.

Wording for the GAR Memorial Plaque was reviewed and will be given to Dave Wade with minor changes.
Patrick Marsh suggested that plaque be attached/installed right into the stone area somewhere. Everyone agreed.

Chair Rosa will contact Garrett Blair on update of work being done at the

Old
Town
Cemetery. (Behind the Police Dept)

Chair
Rosa let the committee know that the Riverside Cemetery Cannon ID plaque is presently at Seacoast Machinery.

New Business: Patrick Marsh made a motion that all present officers be nominated and elected to the same positions for
the upcoming year. Motion seconded and passed.

Chair

Rosa advised the committee that we were contacted by L.A.C.A (Lamprey Arts Cultural Association) in reference to them
using the Bandstand again this summer for their Saturday afternoon band concerts from 11am — 3pm. Everyone agreed it
was a wonderful program for our community to enjoy.
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Wayne let the committee know he unveiled the urn at

Riverside
Cemetery and has held up very well over the winter.

Chair
Rosa asked Rochelle to let the Newmarket Legion Auxiliary know she would be taking care of the flowers at the
Bandstand for Memorial Day. John will be taking care of the flowers for the urn at

Riverside

Cemetery.

Committee discussed the remaining balance of our yearly budget. Committee agreed with the economic times with the
town that extra funds should be turned back over to the town to be put in the General Fund and not spent on any other
projects for this fiscal year.

Patrick made a motion to adjourn. Motion seconded and passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:51pm.

Next meeting: Tues. May 15, 2012 at 7pm

Respectively Submitted:

Rochelle Sharples, Secretary

http://www.newmarketnh.gov Powered by Joomla! Generated: 29 August, 2013, 20:26



